The Class of 1965 Meeting was called to order by President Frank McCreary at the Baltimore Renaissance Harborplace Hotel, Feb 4th, 2017 @4PM.

Participants

Frank McCreary - President
Liz Gordon - Vice President
William Vanneman Jr - Secretary
George Arangio - Immediate Past President
Myron Jacobson - Class Reunion Chair
Class Council Members - Barry Cutler, Bob Kessler, Grace Morgenstein, Jamil Sopher, Roberta Tarbell
and by Telephone
VP for Communications - Lou Ferraro
Treasurer - Sharon Williams
Class Correspondent - Joan Hens Johnson
Class Council Member - Barbara Turner

- 1) The Treasurer's Report (reported separately to website) was reviewed, accepted and approved unanimously, Jamil Sopher seconded by Grace Morgenstein
- 2) Kate Freyer from Cornell Administration responsible for the Class of 1965 joined the meeting and discussed I-module system as an option for Classmates to pay Class Dues and check on their dues status which will allow automatic renewal with Credit Card. There has been a change in the system and the Credit Card information may need to be re-entered this year.
- 3) Class Dues will remain unchanged for 2017 @ \$65, with the option of renewal without subscribing to the Alumni magazine.
- 4) The Ezra Plan for Class Communications was reviewed, there will be tailored mailings to different categories of involved classmates, 1) those class members who paid dues yearly, 2) those who have missed the prior year but have been frequent members previously, and 3) those who have participated in Cornell activities, but who have not paid dues. Kate Fryer (kate.freyer@cornell.edu) will coordinate this program and report results. Motion to accept, Bill Vanneman, seconded by Grace Morgenstein
- 5) Myron Jacobson described reunion transition arrangements for the 55th reunion in 2020. Most of the efforts will begin in the year prior to reunion.
- 6) The Webmasters report was reviewed and approved (attached).

- 7) Liz Gordon reported on the initial research into the history of the designs of the Class of 1965 AD White Gateway. She has found preliminary designs and reports, and is looking into various other searchable sources, including article in the Yearbook by George Arangio and Becky Basket, data and information from Brenda Teeter, the point person from Cornell to the Class of 1965, with the goal of providing as complete a history as possible to the Cornell Archives.
- 8) There are two vacancies for the Class Council. President Frank McCreary will appoint a committee of five to nominate two new members.

William Vanneman Jr Class of 1965 Secretary